
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frank Welle is a chemist who received his doctoral degree (Dr. rer. nat.) 

from the University of Freiburg, Germany. In 1997 he moved to the 
Product Safety and Analytics Department of the Fraunhofer Institute for 
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and since 2019 head of the department. The focal points of his 

professional activities include in the evaluation of post-consumer 
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